
 

 

                            Saturday 4.12.21 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,   

I’m sure you will have all heard in the news about the new COVID 19 variant called Omicron.  
Cases are now being found in many areas across the country.   

We have been notified about a possible case within the school community.   We are being 
supported by our local Public Health team and health protection experts to minimise any 
risk of onward transmission. 

 

Due to this and the issue of high case rates of COVID in London generally, and among young 
children I ask you to: 

1. Book a PCR test if you/ your child is unwell in any way 
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing/get-tested-for-
coronavirus/  
 

2. Make sure your and your children do LFT tests at least twice a week. Tests can be 
picked up in pharmacies or ordered to your home address on the link above. 

 
3. Get your COVID vaccination if you haven’t done so already 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-
vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/  

 

If you have any questions at all about this then please contact the school office on Monday 
and ask to speak to myself or a member of the Senior Leadership Team. 

Yours Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Nicky Ross  

Headteacher Woodpecker Hall Academy 
NSCT Leader of Primary Education 
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